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Dear Parents


Year 7 entry (11+) to King Alfred School, September 2025
(Date of birth between 01.09.13 & 31.08.14)
We are writing to you as your child has previously been registered with us and is on our Lower School waiting list.  If you are interested in a Year 7 entry for September 2025, we will need to ask you to apply for Year 7 entry (but no further application fee is payable if you have registered within the last three years).  This letter explains our process and how to apply.

The King Alfred School has students from age 4 to 18.  Most children go ‘across the field’ from primary to secondary years.  However, each year we admit some new students to Year 7.  This number varies but is usually 10 - 12 children.

King Alfred School achieves academic success without academic selection. For Year 7 entry the school looks for a mixed ability intake, in keeping with our ethos.  The admissions process is a two-step process, as follows:- 

Applications will be accepted from Friday 30 August 2024, with the deadline at 4.00pm on Thursday 26 September 2024. 
Step 1

When completing the application, you will need to attach your child’s latest (end of Year 5) school report, and any medical/SEN reports that may be applicable.  Everyone who has applied will be invited in to do initial assessments on Saturday 5 October 2024.

Apply on our website: http://www.kingalfred.org.uk/Entry-at-11/year-7-entry-application-form
These will then be looked at by the academic team who will then shortlist 36 applicants to progress through to the next stage of the process below:

Step 2

An online form will be sent to all applicants who have progressed to Step 2 which will need to be completed and incorporate 2 pieces of work (one of which has to be from school). These applicants will also be invited in for half a day at the school comprising of group interviews and activities.  At this stage school references will also be requested.

We will then invite successful applicants from the assessment day to an interview, with their parents in early January 2025. The number invited will depend on how many places are available.
The Year 7 2025 entry assessment day will be on Saturday 23 November 2024 and will last approximately 5 hours. 
The Bursary application process is a separate process, with the same deadline.  Please call Caroline Armstrong on 020 8457 5184 or email bursary@kingalfred.org.uk for more information.

We look forward to hearing from you,
Gill Newsam    
Caren Barnett
Admissions 
admissions@kingalfred.org.uk 
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